Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th July 2011

at The Village Meeting Room, Main Street, Heslington

Present 
Cllr P Hall 

Cllr Mrs Z Richards

Cllr A Collingwood - Chair

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr W McClean

Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr J Stern

Cllr Mrs P Bramley

Ward Cllr D Levene

4 Members of the Public

Cllr McClean and Cllr Cadman signed their Declarations of Acceptance of Office.

29 
Apologies and Declarations 


There were no declarations of interest.

30 
Public Session


A resident attended the meeting to raise concerns about a neighbouring property which is to be 
converted into a HMO. Cllr Levene explained that as there was no external alterations being made 
unfortunately no planning permission was required. There was concerns about the number of 
occupants in the house, the provision for parking and safety issues relating to the house becoming a 
HMO. It was agreed that a letter would be sent to CYC asking that checks are made to ensure that 
the house meets all the required safety standards for HMO's and raising concern regarding the 
parking provision. Another resident also raised concern about two houses being made into HMO's. 


Cllr Collingwood advised that the Parish Council are strongly against the conversion of family houses 
into HMO's and raise issues relating to this matter at every opportunity.

31 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 21st June 2011 were accepted as a true and accurate record of 
the meeting.

32 
Matters Arising


a) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that he would raise the issues relating to parking at the next Good 

Neighbours meeting.


b) 
Members discussed the proposed road changes to School Lane. It was noted that at this 

point consultation is being undertaken. CYC have confirmed that once this round of 


consultation has been completed and collated, a public meeting will be held to look further at 

the issue. Cllr Levene is trying to get the CYC officer dealing with this aspect to attend the 

next ward meeting.

33 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


11/01448/FUL 
- 
Installation of CCTV camera, Barclays Bank, 11/12 Main Street, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
BARLCAYS BANK 


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/01449/ADV 
- 
Display of non-illuminated fascia sign and non-illuminated projecting sign, 



Barclays Bank, 11/12 Main Street, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
BARLCLAYS BANK


COMMENTS 
- 
Members had no objections to the application, but asked that the comments 



of the Conservation Officer were taken into account.


11/01703/TCA 
- 
Fell holly tree in conservation area, Garths End, Well Garth, York 


APPLICANT 
- 
PRICE 


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/01710/FUL 
- 
Extensions and alterations to existing buildings. Alterations to cycle parking, 



landscaping, footpaths and layby, Student Centre, Wentworth Way, 




Heslington 


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/01767/FUL 
- 
Change of use of part 1st floor from shop, Class A1 to bank, Class A2 with 



new ATM, 7 Market Square, Vanbrugh Way, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/01918/FUL 
- 
Construction of single storey research and office building for the York 




Plasma Institute, Chemistry Department, Innovation Way, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
Members did not object to the application but asked if provision could be 



made within the application for an access route from the development to the 



Church. There would also be a request for provision of some car parking 



facility handed over to the Church for their use for things like funerals and 



weddings etc. This would then allow easy of access for the Church and 




enable the re-grassing of the temporary car park at the front of the Church 



building, making the area for scenic.


Applications Approved


11/00605/FUL 
- 
Single storey extension of Biology E-Block with fenced plant enclosure and 



provision of replacement cycle parking, Vanbrugh College, Vanbrugh Way, 



Heslington – GRANTED


11/00954/FUL 
- 
Siting of a temporary classroom within the astronomy compound, 




Observatory, Heslington Lane, Heslington – GRANTED


11/00990/NON 
- 
Non-material amendment to approved applications 10/02734/REM and 





08/00005/OUT to alter cluster buildings, Townhouse buildings and external 



cycle stores, Campus 3, University of York – GRANTED


11/01504/FUL 
- 
Replacement Vanburgh footbridge, Vanburgh College, Vanbrugh Way, 




Heslington - GRANTED


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

34 
For Discussion


a) 
Highway Matters



i) 
The Clerk advised that a quotation for £ has been received for the cutting of the 



trees on the bridge over the A63. Members agreed that the quotation was 



acceptable. The Clerk will arrange for the work to be undertaken.



ii) 
It was requested that a letter be sent to CYC asking for the gulleys within the village 


to be cleaned. It was noted that these need to be cleaned in order.



iii) 
Cllr McClean requested that Main Street West revert back to its original name of 


Heslington Lane. This has been requested previously and the Parish Council were 


advised it was not possible. Cllr McClean will approach the residents effected and 


bring to the next meeting their responses. It was agreed that this item would be 



discussed at the next meeting.


b) 
Campus 3



i) 
Cllr Levene advised that he had met with CYC officers to raise concerns about the 


current proposals being made.



ii) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that he had contacted Chris Newsome with a view to him 


being able to attend the Forum meetings as the Parish Council Chairman. He is 



awaiting a response.


c) 
Elvington



A letter has been received from CYC advising that on 10th and 11th August 2011, the 


hearings for the Judicial Review and the Application for the Case Stated are both to be heard 

at Leeds High Court. Residents are permitted to attend and observe proceedings. 



The noise abatement notices served are now in force regardless of any further appeals that 

may be made against the,. If s statutory nuisance is caused as a result of motor sports 


activities being held on the airfield, this would constitute a breach of the abatement notices 

and could result in a fine of up to £20,000.



It is important that residents continue to register their complaints with the Environmental 

Protection Unit when they are affected by noise from motor racing activities taking place on 

the airfield. Additional CYC are requesting that residents continue to keep a diary record of 

any noisy events that cause noise nuisance and notify them.


d) 
York Central Historic Core Conservation Area Appraisal Consultation – It was agreed that as 

this document related to York City centre and did not include Heslington Parish, that 


members would respond as individuals.


e) 
Sportsfield Insurance – Cllr McClean advised that the Sportsfield committee have requested 

financial assistance in regards to the payment of their insurance. Previously the Parish 


Council has always made a contribution. It was proposed by Cllr McClean that a donation of 

£500 be made towards this cost. This was seconded by Cllr Stern and agreed unanimously.


f) 
Notice Board –Members held a site meeting prior to the start of this meeting to identify 


potential locations for a new public notice board. Four options were considered and voted on 

as follows:-



i) 
No new notice board – For - 0



ii) 
Enlarge the current notice board – For - 6



iii) 
Remove the existing notice board and place a new back to back notice board near to 


the HSBC bank – For - 0



iv) 
Locate a new additional notice board at the end of the village towards Heslington 


Hall – For - 3



It was therefore agreed by majority that the current notice board would be replaced with a 

larger board.


For Information


a) 
Thank you letter Heslington Church


b) 
York Open Planning Forum Newsletter

22 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) 
D Murray – lengthsman - £321.00 BC


c) 
J Bradley – expenses - £28.07


d) 
Sportsfield Management Committee - £500.00


e) 
D Dumbell – internal audit - £70.00

23 
Income


a) 
Section 106 Funds - £361.72

24 
Police Report


No report. Cllr Lady Lawton advised that it had been reported at the ward meeting that there had 
been a 40% decline in the crime rate for Heslington.

25 
Representatives Reports


a) 
Cllr McClean provided members with a draft of the forthcoming newsletter for comments.


b) 
Cllr Lady Lawton advised that she had attended the Environment Forum meeting at which 

they had looked at the York Central Historic Core Conservation Area Appraisal Consultation.


c)
Cllr Collingwood advised that he would attend future Ward team meetings.


d) 
Cllr Bramley advised that he had raised concern with the Internal Drainage Board in regards 

to the 'drying up' of the dykes. It would appear that the bore hole, as part of the application 

for the installation of the lake at the new campus has either not been installed or is not being 

used. It was agreed that this matter would be reported to the Environment Agency for them 

to investigate.


e) 
Cllr McClean advised that the sportsfield management committee are currently looking at 

tenders for the work to be undertaken on the pavilion. The cost at present is approximately 

£68,000. The committee has successfully raised £40,000 through grant applications and are 

looking at ways to raise the remainder. Cllr Mrs Bramley suggested that some fund raising 

activities may help.


f) 
Members were concerned that they were unaware of the dates for the ward meetings. Cllr 

Levene will ensure that they are notified.

26 
Clerks Report


a) 
Year End Accounts – Members agreed unanimously to accept the accounts received back 

from the internal auditor. There were no matters raised for the attention of the council. It was 

further agreed that the accounts been signed and sent to Mazars, the external auditors.

27 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
Main Street West Name Change

28 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 20th September 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 

The meeting was closed at 8.45 p.m.

